
September 12, 2012 Regular Meeting 

Regular Meeting of the Garfield Town Board 
Wednesday, September 12, 2012 -- 5:30 p.m. 
Garfield Town Hall  
 
Chairman Steve Dickinsen called the September board meeting to order 
Wednesday, September 12, 2012 at 5:35 p.m., full board present. Meeting 
notice verified. Also in attendance were Jackie Rindahl, Don Brasda, Steve 
Walker, and Dave Gran. 
 
Ardy Robertson read the minutes of the August 8, 2012 meeting. Motion by 
Bob Rindahl, seconded by Lamoine Hanson, to approve minutes. Motion 
carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report of income and expenses for August, 2012 was presented 
by Lori Prudlick. Motion to approve treasurer’s report made by Hanson, 
seconded by Rindahl. Motion carried. 
 
Reconciliation Report: Motion to approve reconciliation report made by 
Rindahl, seconded by Hanson. Motion carried. 
 
Bills were presented for payment. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Rindahl, 
to approve payment of bills. Motion carried. 
 
Steve Walker was present to discuss the pavement rating / sign inventory 
project he has been working on, and submitted his bill for same. 
 
Year to Date Financial Report – Clerk brought in this report, and due to time 
constraints, Dickinsen will review following the meeting and discuss next 
month. 
 
Operator’s License: Motion by Hanson and seconded by Rindahl, to approve 
operator’s license for Sally Risler at Trails’ End, upon payment of the $10 fee 
and completion of the server’s course. Motion carried. 
 
Discussion on address signs for named lanes. When signs are stolen, lost, 
etc., does the landowner have to pay for the new sign? Does the town have 
a duty to replace the sign and bill the landowner? Clerk to check with the 
county on the legal issues. 

!



 
Correspondence: Jackson County sent a letter inquiring if we want them to 
complete the mandatory bridge assessment again. Motion by Hanson to use 
Jackson County for this purpose, seconded by Rindahl. Motion carried. 
 
ATV Ordinance Amendment: Clerk rewrote the existing ATV ordinance to 
include UTV’s per motion at the August 2012 meeting. Ordinance is now 
signed and will be posted, and be in effect immediately. 
 
Next meeting – will be held on Wednesday, October 10, 2012, at 5:30 p.m.  
 
Motion to adjourn made by Hanson, seconded by Rindahl. Motion carried. 
 
Ardy Robertson, Clerk 

 


